
 

May 17, 2017 
 
The Board of Review was called to order at 6:00 P.M.  Forbes made a motion to immediately 
adjourn the meeting until further notice according to Wisconsin Statute 70.47 (3) (aL).  Heeg 
seconded it.  Motion passed 5 to 0.  The meeting adjourned at 6:01 P.M. 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:01 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed May 11, 2017. 
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the minutes for May 3rd, 2017.  Forbes seconded it.  Motion 
passed 5 to 0. 
 
Crack filling bids from Crackfilling Service Corp for $20,000 and Fahrner Ashpalt for $7945 
for roads within the Town.  The same materials and routings would be done.  Heeg made a 
motion to accept the bid from Fahrner Asphalt.  Frank seconded it.  Motion passed 5 to 0.  
They might be able to start next week.  If they are unable to do it then, they can start it in 
July. 
 
Passineau made a motion to accept changes to the buffer area, Section 12.11, in the zoning 
ordinance.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 5 to 0.   
 
The Board discussed the possibility of 4-10 hour days for the roadmen.  Passineau made a 
motion to allow the Roadmen to work either 4-10 hour days or 5-8 hour days beginning the 
last full week in April through the last full week before Labor Day.  The roadman must notify 
the Town what hours they would like to work for the season.  The 10 hour days would be paid 
at straight time, no overtime over the 8 hours.  The on-call schedule for the weekends will 
need to be covered between the two roadmen.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 5 to 0. 
 
Lorelei Fuehrer gave the Building Inspector’s report.  Tony Berger’s case against Lorelei was 
thrown out by the small claims judge because he said that there was no merit to the suit.  
Lorelei has questioned Wood County Planning and Zoning on the rider that was added to 
Berger’s sanitary permit.  The rider allows him to exceed the limitations that are set by the 
system he currently has.  Lorelei would like to know if it would be allowed with other 
properties in the County.     
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable report.  Handke’s property has until Friday, May 19th.  If it is 
not cleaned, the Town will proceed with the abatement to get the property cleaned.  
Ken Jaecks has until June 1st to have his properties cleaned and free of unlicensed vehicles.  
The abatement will begin after that date. 
A meeting with Dave Ramsden and his lawyer has been set regarding Stocor business and 
containers has been set for 3:00 PM on May 31st.   
  
Correspondences were read. 
 
Forbes made a motion to approve the bills paid.   Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 5 to 0. 
 
Passineau made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 5 to 0.  
The meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


